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Regional co-operation 
 
In the Inari Declaration of 2002, the Arctic Council Ministers, recognizing the 
international call for increased co-ordination and collaboration particularly at the 
regional level, agreed to develop a strategic plan for the protection of the Arctic 
marine environment, under the leadership of the Arctic Council’s Programme for the 
Protection of the Arctic Marine Environment (PAME).  The Arctic Council 
recognizes that the critical linkages between climate change, resource development, 
increased ship traffic through the Arctic Seas and emergency prevention and response 
are key anticipated issues affecting the management of the oceans.  In addition, 
PAME will support the implementation and further development of the program 
support elements for the Regional Program of Action for the Protection of the Arctic 
Marine Environment from Land-based Activities (RPA) and will further support the 
implementation and development of the Russian NPA-Arctic and other National Plans 
as important components of the RPA.  
 
Over the past 10 years the Arctic Council’s Arctic Monitoring and Assessment 



In addition, several other projects with direct application to the oceans agenda are 
carried out under the auspices of the Arctic Council. The Council’s Working Group 
on Conservation of Arctic Flora and Fauna (CAFF) has launched some strategies and 
action plans concerning the marine environment, such as Legal Instruments and 
National Frameworks for Arctic Marine Conservation. A few reports on Seabirds 
have been published, including Seabird Incidental Catch in the Waters of Arctic 
Countries and Seabird Harvest Regimes in the Circumpolar Nations. Moreover, CAFF 
presented its comprehensive status report on Arctic Flora and Fauna - Status and 
Conservation in 2000, followed by a set of recommendations, in 2002. The Arctic 


